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49 CFR Ch. XII (10–1–11 Edition) § 1549.103 

§ 1549.103 Qualifications and training 
of individuals with security-related 
duties. 

(a) Security threat assessments. Each 
certified cargo screening facility must 
ensure that individuals listed in 49 CFR 
1540.201(a)(6), (7), (8), (9), and (12) relat-
ing to a certified cargo screening facil-
ity complete a security threat assess-
ment or comparable security threat as-
sessment described in part 1540, sub-
part C of this chapter, before con-
ducting screening or supervising 
screening or before having unescorted 
access to screened cargo, unless the in-
dividual is authorized to serve as law 
enforcement personnel at that loca-
tion. 

(b) Training required. Each certified 
cargo screening facility must ensure 
that individuals have received train-
ing, as specified in this section and its 
security program, before such indi-
vidual perform any duties to meet the 
requirements of its security program. 

(c) Knowledge and training require-
ments. Each certified cargo screening 
facility must ensure that each indi-
vidual who performs duties to meet the 
requirements of its security program 
have knowledge of, and annual training 
in, the— 

(1) Applicable provisions of this chap-
ter, including this part, part 1520, and 
§ 1540.105; 

(2) The certified cargo screening fa-
cility’s security program, to the extent 
that such individuals need to know in 
order to perform their duties; 

(3) Applicable Security Directives 
and Information Circulars; and 

(4) The applicable portions of ap-
proved airport security program(s) and 
aircraft operator security program(s). 

(d) Screener qualifications. Each cer-
tified cargo screening facility must en-
sure that each individual who screens 
cargo or who supervises cargo screen-
ing— 

(1) Is a citizen or national of the 
United States, or an alien lawfully ad-
mitted for permanent residence; 

(2) Has a high school diploma, a Gen-
eral Equivalency Diploma, or a com-
bination of education and experience 
that the certified cargo screening facil-
ity has determined to have equipped 
the person to perform the duties of the 
position; 

(3) Has basic aptitudes and physical 
abilities including color perception, 
visual and aural acuity, physical co-
ordination, and motor skills to the ex-
tent required to effectively operate 
cargo screening technologies that the 
facility is authorized to use. These in-
clude: 

(i) The ability to operate x-ray equip-
ment and to distinguish on the x-ray 
monitor the appropriate imaging 
standard specified in the certified 
cargo screening facility security pro-
gram. Wherever the x-ray system dis-
plays colors, the operator must be able 
to perceive each color. 

(ii) The ability to distinguish each 
color displayed on every type of screen-
ing equipment and explain what each 
color signifies. 

(iii) The ability to hear and respond 
to the spoken voice and to audible 
alarms generated by screening equip-
ment. 

(4) Has the ability to read, write and 
understand English well enough to 
carry out written and oral instructions 
regarding the proper performance of 
screening duties or be under the direct 
supervision of someone who has this 
ability, including reading labels and 
shipping papers, and writing log entries 
into security records in English. 

§ 1549.105 Recordkeeping. 

(a) Each certified cargo screening fa-
cility must maintain records dem-
onstrating compliance with all stat-
utes, regulations, directives, orders, 
and security programs that apply to 
operation as a certified cargo screening 
facility, including the records listed 
below, at the facility location or other 
location as approved by TSA: 

(1) Records of all training and in-
structions given to each individual 
under § 1549.103. The CCSF must retain 
these records for 180 days after the in-
dividual is no longer employed by the 
certified cargo screening facility or is 
no longer acting as the facility’s agent. 

(2) Copies of all documents related to 
applications for, or renewals of, TSA 
certification to operate under part 1549. 

(3) Documents establishing TSA’s 
certification and renewal of certifi-
cation as required by part 1549. 
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